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August 2010 Newsletter – Forthcoming Major Events 
 
Sree Varalakshmi Devi Vratam (20/08/2010)    

On the 20th August 2010  Swasthisree Chandramana sree Vikruthinama 
samvathsara Sravanamasa ekaadashi Sukravaaram Varalakshmi Vratam will 
be celebrated. The pooja will start from 5.00am and complete around 
9.30am. The Pooja will re-commence in the evening  between 7.00pm and 
9.00pm. Devotees are requested to participate in this event aspecially ladies 
and recieve BLESSINGS FROM LAKSHMI DEVI. Any pooja items needed or 

information required please do not hesitate to contact our poojari Sree Vemuri 
venkateswarasarma garu. 
 
 

Sree Krishna Janmashtami (05/09/2010)  
Due to the auspicious day falling on Wednesday, 1st September 2010, 
poojas will be carried out at the temple on this day. We have made it 
convienient for everybody and decided to celebrate this event on 
Sunday evening on the 5th September 2010. Sree Radha Krishana pooja 
will be started at 6.00pm followed by perugumuntha and children 
musical chairs games. Meals will be served after perugumuntha. 

Devotees are requested to bring some prasadams. Children and Parents will enjoy this 
event. 
 

 
Sree Vinayaka Chavithi (11/09/2010)    

On the 11th September 2010, Vinayaka chavithi will be celebrated. 
Between the 11th September 2010 and 19th September 2010 for nine 
days Ganapathi navarathri’s will also be celebrated. During these nine 
days, every morning and evening a couple will be conducting the pooja 
and perform the Lakshmiganpathi Homam. We encourage you to 
participate on these days and receive BLESSINGS FROM 
GANESHMAHARAJ. Please enrol your names in advance with poojari 
garu. On the last day, 19th September 2010, Sunday dinners will be 
served from 12.30pm. Devotees will be requested to bring some 
prasadam. 
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Sree Devi Navaraathrulu (08/10/2010) 

Between the 8th October 2010 and 17th October 2010 Devi 
Navarathri’s will be celebrated. Every day from the 8th October 
2010, morning and evening Devi poojas will be conducted by 
couples. We request that you participate on these days and 
receive BLESSINGS FROM THE GODDESS. For information and 
pooja items please contact the poojari garu. Sunday 17th 
October is the last day for Devi Navaraathrulu when we will be 
celebrating the occasion, and dinners will be served at 12.30pm. 

Devotees are requested to bring some prasadam. 
 
 
The Telugu community website is currently under construction and will be in operation from 
15th August 2010. It is currently active now and information will be made available on the 
website. Once it is complete you will have details of forthcoming events and all information 
will be updated on a regular basis.  We ask all our members to provide us with your e-mail 
address, so we can also e-mail you future events and information. Our Telugu Community 
website name is www.venkateswara.co.uk and e-mail address is info@venkateswara.co.uk  
 
 
We will also have a counter sign facility available for people applying for passports with a 
minimum £5.00 donation to the temple. This will mostly be done on same day. If you need 
further information please ring Mr. V. R Padala on 07725 174564 2.00pm to 5.30am 
or email vrpadala@venkateswara.co.uk   
 
Please remember the temple is running with your participation and your membership 
subscriptions and donations. Every penny of your donation is valuable to our temple. 
 
Yours sincerely,           
 
The committee 
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